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Rally Refund Policy 

 

Sometimes club members who registered for a rally are unable to attend due to unexpected 

circumstances (coach breakdown, family, health issues, etc.).  These can sometimes result in late, 

last minute cancellations.   

 

Club members, who cannot attend a rally for which they have previously registered, must 

contact the Rally Host as soon as possible to receive a refund.  There are not a specific number 

of days prior to a rally that guarantees a club member obtaining a rally refund.  In order to be 

eligible to receive any refund, you must comply with the rally specific refund provisions.  The 

following factors determine the total amount of a rally refund that may be issued: 

A.  Campsite Fees - If the club rally fee includes payment for the campsite fees, then the 

refund will be based on the campground’s refund policy.  Each campground’s refund 

policy is different. 

B. Meals – Any meals that have already been paid for and/or meal counts that have already 

been committed for payment to a caterer prior to a cancellation are non-refundable. 

C. Other Costs – If a Rally Host has already purchased or committed payment for any other 

rally costs for activities or supplies prior to receiving a cancellation, these costs are not 

refundable. (e.g. tickets purchased for a group activity or items purchased for rally 

participants.) 

Rally hosts will submit all refund requests, which satisfy any of the rally refund provisions, to 

the Club Treasurer for final approval and issue of refund checks.  Rally refunds will be issued 

only after a rally has been completed. 


